
SEX EDUCATION IN SCHOOLS 

The Local Government Association has 

warned that a lack of Sex Education in some 

secondary schools is leading to a “ticking 

time bomb” for sexual health. It has said that 

age-appropriate lessons should be an essen-

tial part of the curriculum for all schools. 
 

In Local Authority secondary schools sex 

education is compulsory, but in academies 

and free schools it is not. They report that in 

2015 there were 78,066 cases of STIs diag-

nosed among the 15-19 age group in Eng-

land. Does your school still have age-

appropriate sex  

education on the 

curriculum? 

LESSON OBSERVATIONS AND LEARNING WALKS 
Under Performance Management you are required to have up to three classroom 

observations in your review cycle of up to one hour each with verbal and written 

feedback. That means three observations whatever the time given to them not 

three hours of four or more observations in a year. OFSTED lesson observations 

are not included for PM purposes - they are additional observations.  

 Some schools make do with only one observation if they know there are no 

problems but unfortunately other schools try to cram in more, even if there are no 

problems. This adds to the stress that teachers feel under from the pressure of 

observations and from book scrutinies checking that the school’s Assessment and 

Marking Policies are being followed. Learning 

Walks are not lesson observations as teachers do not 

receive any feedback from them. If they do it is obvi-

ously a formal observation and should be included as 

one of your three for the year. Learning Walks should 

serve a different purpose to PM observations. Members 

should seek advice if they are being undertaken. 
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ASSAULT ON TEACHERS’ PAY CONTINUES WITH OVER HALF DENIED 1% RISE 

Almost sixty percent of teachers have not received this year’s 1% pay award, a new analysis carried out by the 

NASUWT shows. In a survey of more than 8,000 members in England, 59% of teachers reported that their 
schools had failed to confirm they would be paying the 2016/17 pay award. This was even higher amongst BME 
teachers (64%), teachers with disabilities (64%) and women (62%). In terms of those eligible for incremental 
pay progression, separate to the annual 1% pay award, 60% of teachers have not yet received pay progression. 
The survey also found that more than half (53%) of teachers were set objectives in the performance manage-

ment process last year that they felt were unrealistic and unachievable.  
 The findings of this survey are deeply concerning. The failure of schools to deliver 
a pay award to teachers has contributed to making teaching less and less attractive to 
new graduates, with salaries for new teachers now 25% behind the average paying other 
graduate occupations. Six years of deep cuts to teachers’ pay have resulted in teachers’ 

pay being eroded to the value of tens of thousands of pounds each year. The teacher  

recruitment and retention crisis will not be resolved by continuing to pursue a policy that 
allows schools to pay teachers as little as they can get away with.  
 Nor will the government’s current advertising campaign offering unconditional 

£25,000 tax-free bursaries and £27,500 tax-free scholarships for specific subjects to attract people into teaching. 
They’ll be taking the money and do a year’s training and disappearing to do something else! This is no way to run 
our public education system. Our children and young people deserve better. 

 

OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH APPOINTMENTS 
Schools in Wirral are increasingly using private providers 

such as Points & Joints and FOHCUS for their occupational 

health requirements and referring staff under the school’s 

Sickness Absence Management Policies. Unlike the Wirral 

LA OH Service these private providers are using nurses to 

conduct the referrals not Doctors. 

 Members should be aware that these OH meetings 

are like any other medical appointments. They are confi-

dential and your employer or their representative are NOT 

allowed to attend them. 

 You are allowed to be accompanied by your part-

ner, or anyone else you would like to be with you. Your 

employer can only refer you for an assessment and they 

provide the questions they would like to be answered in 

the OH Report they provide for them. When they receive 

the Report they are then 

supposed to arrange a 

meeting with you to dis-

cuss its recommendations. 

 Members should 

also be aware that the 

Occupational Nurse can-

not, as we have learned 

they have a tendency to do, say that they can override 

your GP’s professional opinion over their decision to sign 

you off as unfit to work. So do not be intimidated about 

what they say. 

NATIONAL ACTION SHORT OF STRIKE ACTION 

The NASUWT National Action which members overwhelm-

ingly voted for has now been in place for over five years! The 
action has proved very effective throughout the country in pro-
tecting teachersô terms and conditions of service and ensuring 
that members are not forced to do work that they are not con-
tractually obliged to do. 
 

This includes having a School Calen-
dar of 195 days and a Directed Time 
Budget limit of 1265 hours when Head-
teachers can direct you to work, with 
guaranteed PPA time, no working at 
lunchtimes, no covering for absent 
colleagues, no exam invigilation, no 
administrative or clerical tasks, only 
one meeting a week and only six par-
entsô consultation meetings during the 
school year. School Open Evenings, drama and music productions and 
Awards Evenings all remain as voluntary activities. 
 

Where Headteachers have tried to direct staff to do non-contractual 
activities members can ask for union support and NASUWT National 
Executive Members have been invited into individual schools to meet 
with members and carry out indicative ballots for selective strikes then 
the union can ballot for strike action. Usually the threat of strike action 
has made the Headteacher backtrack and become compliant with the 
Schoolteachersô contractual terms and conditions of employment. Actual 
strike action has been carried out in many schools throughout England 
with great success.  
 

All this will now have to be reviewed as government legislation in the 
Trade Union Bill continues its progress through Parliament and now that 
European Union Employment Laws protecting workers rights are under 
renewed attack. 

 



If any member would like to contribute to the Wirral Association NASUWT NEWSLETTER, 

please contact Mick Robinson. Mob: 07739422181 or E-mail: mickrobinson@nasuwt.net 
Previous recent issues of the NEWSLETTER can be viewed on our website. 

Visit the Wirral NASUWT website 

www.wirralassociationnasuwt.org 

NASUWT 
 

MEMBER SUPPORT  
ADVICE TEAM 

 

The dedicated number for 

all members to access 

help and advice.  

Calls are free from all  

landlines and mobile  

phone networks: 
 
 

03330 145550 
 

Members can also e-mail to: 
 

advice@mail.nasuwt.org.uk 

Wirral Association NASUWT  

LOCAL OFFICERS 
If members need to call for 

local help and advice you can 

contact the Local Secretary or 

the Assistant Secretary on the 

following days: 
 

Thursday & Friday call 

Anne Rycroft 
07910 026695 

annerycroft@gmail.co.uk 
 

Monday, Tuesday &  

Wednesday call 
Mick Robinson 
07739 422 181 

mickrobinson@nasuwt.net 

ELECTIONS FOR LOCAL OFFICERS ON HOLD! 
This year’s elections for Local Officers has had to be postponed from the AGM 

in February to the next General Meeting in June because we did not use the 
correct forms that have recently been issued from NASUWT HQ in Rednal! 
This means that Wirral members will now have another opportunity to get 

involved and be more active in the Local Association. 
 To be nominated for a position on the Wirral Local Executive Committee 
members will now have to complete a two-sided form for each position with 

their personal details, membership details, de-
tails of their proposer and their seconder along 
with proof that they are actually employed as a 

teacher, lecturer or an Instructor in a Wirral 
school or college and submit these forms in 

plenty of time so someone at HQ can check and verify that you are eligible to 
stand and if an election needs to be held they can organise a postal vote and 
get the results of the election in time for the General Meeting which is to be 

held on Wednesday 14th June at Leasowe Castle at 4.15 p.m. 
 We now look forward to members becoming more active and standing 

for positions on the Local Executive Committee. Details of how to access and 
complete the necessary form and dates of submission will be forthcoming. 

 

NOTICE OF MEETINGS 
for the rest of the year 

 

¶ Wednesday 15th March is a 
Local Executive Committee 
and School Reps meeting at 
the Thornton Hall Hotel. 

¶ NASUWT Annual Conference 
in Manchester from Friday 14 
to Monday 17 April. 

¶ Tuesday 9th May is a Local 
Executive and School Reps 
meeting at Mosslands School. 

¶ Wednesday 14th June is the 
Summer Term General Meet-
ing at Leasowe Castle Hotel. 

 

All the above meetings will be  
held from 4.15 to 5.30 p.m. 

 

¶ The School Reps Training 
Day and the Long Service 
Awards Presentation in July:  

 Date and Venue TBA. 

ACADEMIC SELECTION - NASUWT CONCERNS 
The Education Select Committeeôs report on grammar schools is sceptical about the 

Governmentôs plans for the expansion of selective education is well founded and echoes 
concerns raised consistently by the NASUWT. In particular, and as the Committee notes, 
Government assertions that expansion of the selective sector will expand opportunity for 
children from deprived backgrounds and enhance social mobility remain entirely unsub-
stantiated. With the number of Grammar Schools in  
Wirral already taking the most able pupils another one, 
even if it was in Birkenhead or Wallasey, would be a 
massive distraction from the real barriers to achieve-
ment that too many children and young people continue 
to face. It is time that Government Ministers recognised 
that growing child poverty, the teacher recruitment and 
retention crisis and the widespread use of underhand forms of selection by schools in 
England are among the most profound threats to educational excellence and equity. The 
Government would be better served by moving these issues further up its priority list if its 
claims to believe in an education system that works for everyone is to be taken seriously. 

A NEW NASUWT COURSE: BF004RNW17 ï NASUWT YOUR UNION 

Castle Green Hotel, Kendal on Saturday 6 May 2017 0930 - 1530 

This course is designed to encourage teachers in all areas of education to consider the role of the 

NASUWT and understand key issues facing teachers today.  

This course will clarify the benefits of being in the NASUWT and what roles and responsibilities the 

union has and how the union is structured. Members will consider what different parts of the union 

do and understand the structure of the union and how these parts relate to each other. 

Members will be able to identify ways of getting involved within the union and how these might work. 

This course will provide members with concrete answers for a variety of issues facing teachers in-

cluding performance management, directed time, flexible working and current ASOS advice. 

This day will offer members a secure environment in which they can learn about their rights and the 

responsibilities of the Union, offering a forum for discussion on points which are affecting them in 

their daily teaching lives. 

Aims & Objectives: 

¶ Understanding the role of the union 

¶ Understand how the NASUWT is structured 

¶ Be able to identify various roles and responsibilities in the union. 

¶ Understand how to get more involved in the NAUWT 

¶ Understand membersô rights and how to find appropriate assistance to problems. 
 

Members can enrol for this new course on the website or by contacting 
the North West Regional Centre with their membership number. 

Telephone: 01257 256800      Email: rc-northwest@mail.nasuwt.org.uk  


